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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

April 15, 1999

General Notice 99-02

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Mileage Reimbursement – Represented and Executive Branch Nonrepresented Employees

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

In accordance with the provisions of the following collective bargaining agreements, the mileage reimbursement rate is to be adjusted.

NP-2
Maintenance and Service
P-1
Professional Health Care

NP-4
Corrections
P-3A
Education Administrators

NP-5
Protective Services
P-3B
Education Professions

NP-6
Para-Professional Health Care
P-4
Engineering and Scientific


P-5
Administrative and Residual

Effective April 1, 1999, the mileage reimbursement rate to employees using personally owned vehicles for official State business will be decreased from 32.5 cents per mile to 31 cents per mile. This decrease is a direct result of a downward readjustment by the U.S. General Services Administration. 

The change will also be effective for all Executive Branch employees who are not included in a bargaining unit or are exempt from the classified service (except unclassified employees employed in higher education) effective April 1, 1999.

The mileage reimbursement rate remains at 32.5 cents per mile for members of the NP-3 Clerical and the P-2 Social and Human Services bargaining unit as those contracts do not allow downward readjustments.  Therefore, the extra 1.5 cents per mile reimbursement for members of those bargaining units will be reportable as income.

Employee questions about this benefit should be directed to the Agency Personnel Office.  Questions from Agency Personnel Officers may be addressed to the Office of Labor Relations at 418-6447.

____________________________

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations 

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106
